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Fresh beginnings characterize our 2023 full-fledged emergence from pandemic restrictions as Pilgrim Place renewed its connections in
the wider community. 

It was a successful year on many fronts. The Napier Initiative returned to an in-person event with a new format that focused attention on
the awardees and their projects. Committees resumed in-person discussions, and other resident-driven programs and activities were
back in full force. Monthly opportunities to meet with the CEO and the Executive Leadership Team resumed reports on board of Directors
meetings. Our passion for social justice was particularly evident; it shapes this community and defines who we are.

In preparation for the Pilgrim Place Festival, residents hosted a series of events called ‘First Saturday Sales.’  With no Festival for three
years, we wanted to evaluate our ability to make the 2023 Festival successful. First Saturday Sales worked; it gave us confidence that we
could make the relaunching of the Festival a memorable event. Moreover, it was indeed a roaring success! Residents from the wider
Claremont community returned to buy hand-crafted pottery, weavings, books, paintings, bakes and sweets, and many other items. While
the attendance did not set any records, it provided a solid footing to build on for the upcoming year.

Strategic Plan goals and objectives continue to guide and push us as we move forward through these next years.

We continued to analyze our financial picture focusing on the costs of service delivery as well as the quality of care being provided in our
Health Services Center. During this process, we implemented a plan to improve the efficiency of operations; it yielded significantly
improved financial results without compromising the services we provide. 

Administratively, we examined our internal structure, software effectiveness, vendor performance, policies, practices, and governance –
making changes where appropriate. This examination resulted not only in improved efficiency and cost-effectiveness, but also in a
renewed commitment to Pilgrim Place’s core values of justice, peace, and care of the earth. 



Report from the Moderator, Connie Green
2023 has been a year of reintegration for residents at Pilgrim Place. With the acute effects of COVID behind us, we are back! 

We are defined as a community by our deliberate care for each other. We do this in many ways. We sing, and laugh, and cry together. We take each other shopping, to airports, to
appointments, and more. Through our Google groups, we may ask if anyone has something they are able to share (the proverbial cup of sugar!) or ask for recommendations about
practical needs such as a car service or a good restaurant or how our experiences have been with medical specialists; we take many opportunities to exchange ideas and concerns.
After resident-led training, we accompany each other to doctor’s appointments and to hospital emergency rooms as patient advocates. Our strong, active group of spiritual care
providers offers the gift of presence and spiritual support for our residents in Assisted Living, Skilled Nursing at HSC, and Memory Care at the Rauch Houses. 

With the help of a computer program, we rotate randomly where and who we sit with, as we join each other daily for lunch. We share interests and plans, offer support in times of
difficulty and welcome each other back after an absence.  We all really know each other! 

Support groups assist us in various aspects of our unfolding lives. We offer programs on current affairs, wellness, and anything else we think might be of interest to each other.  We
have created fitness opportunities such as dancing in the street, Tai Chi, Qi Gong and Friday morning fitness walks at the Pomona College track to augment our professionally led
fitness programs. We provide pool monitors so anyone may be able to swim without a buddy three times a week. We make sure that those with ambulation or other physical
challenges get to any activities they wish. I could provide many more examples of how we are an intentional community caring for each other; basically, the foundation of our lives
together is love in action.

Once again, we were able to offer our wonderful fall Festival. This two-day event provides a gathering place for the wider community to enjoy opportunities for special activities for
children and shopping for resident-generated arts, crafts and edible goodies, as well as gently used items at very reasonable prices. Caring for the earth is consistent with our practice
of reuse, recycle, reduce. 

Proceeds from the Festival help fund our Resident Health and Support Program (RHSP), which provides financial support for those of us who may exhaust their resources as we live
our long lives. We also contribute to the financial care for each other through our residents’ annual giving drive for RHSP. This year we raised an astonishing amount: the combined
contribution by residents from our Festival and the RHSP drive was more than $455,000.

Proudly and joyfully self-directed in most of our activities, we came here not to retire, but rather to continue a vibrant, meaningful life of service, fully living our values of peace, justice,
and care of the earth. And in 2023 we once again leaned into those values. 

It was a very good year!
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“2023 saw increasing hints of
life beyond the COVID

pandemic, and it looked
good!”

 
- David Lull,

resident of Pilgrim Place
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“The Alice Cook Diversity
Initiative noted the
significance of the

“Divine 9” sororities,
HBCUs and Kamala’s

pearls!”

 - Jim Dwyer,
resident of Pilgrim Place
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"The year 2023 

marked Pilgrim Place’s 
re-opening to the community, 

capped off by resumption 
of the ever-popular Festival."

 
 - Gus & Martha Boesch, 

residents of Pilgrim Place
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grateful for our seven years in this

remarkable community
called Pilgrim Place.” 
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CFO’s Financial Report 2023
While 2022 marked a year of adversity, 2023 highlights the results of a management team fully committed to success. Members of the team ensured that Pilgrim Place
emerged from the prior tumultuous events as a more efficient, resilient, and financially stable and sustainable organization. Pilgrim Place leaned into the core values it has
relied upon for success over the past 110 years. Coupled with the improved investment market returns, our community recovered much of the prior year’s losses.

Pilgrim Place closed the end of 2023 with an increase to unrestricted net assets of $1.2M compared with 2022’s reduction by $2.47M. The General Endowment recognized
realized and unrealized gains of $560K resulting in a 12/31/2023 market value in excess of $7.8M. Operating income was strong at $2.57M compared with only $843K in 2022.
This stems from top line total revenue of $25.1M, up almost 15% over 2022’s total revenue of $22.2M. There was no remarkable change in depreciation resulting in an overall
operating loss of $494K as compared with 2022’s $2.16M net operating loss. Other revenue climbed to $1.7M which results from the investment gains coupled with a one-time
$663K gain on the sale of real property. The positive cash flow allowed Pilgrim Place to continue to repay inter-fund borrowing. In 2023, Pilgrim Place made payments back to
the General Endowment in excess of $1M and thereby reducing the total outstanding balance remaining on the Health Services Center Project loan to $1.69M from $2.73M on
12/31/2022.

Pilgrim Place continues to rely on the generosity of donors to help fund an array of capital improvement projects. Both the General Endowment, as well as the Davis Health
Endowment, also provide a wide array of support for residents and campus infrastructure. 

Contributions and Annual Giving combined, totaled $657K in 2023. Consequently, the Resident Health and Support Program was able to issue subsidies totaling $795K. As of
12/31/2023, the Davis Health Endowment maintained a market value of $10.6M inclusive of $1.4M in realized and unrealized gains, earning back more than half of the prior
year’s $2.7M loss. Notwithstanding the investment gains and generous contributions from within and outside of the community, the capital needs of Pilgrim place continue to
slightly exceed revenue. At the close of 2023, Pilgrim Place has a Cash, Cash Equivalent, and Restricted Cash total balance of $6.86M, down from $7.11M at the close of 2022.
 



CFO’s Financial Report 2023
Operations 2023
Rent & Fees $24,978,169
Program Expenses $15,868,132
Supporting Services $5,137,730
Depreciation & Interest $3,067,502
 
Pilgrim Place Trend Analysis 2023 Capital Improvements

$47,112
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